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Region A, Tennessee District 
Chapter TN-M, Lenoir City 

 
District/EWMA Teams 

TN District Directors 

Richard & Connie Pendleton 

423-245-8484 

cell 423-914-5275 

r-cpend@charter.net 

Assistant District Directors 

Patti Hamilton 

pattihamilton@charter.net 

Troy & Vickie Hurt 

gwrrachaptera@gmail.com 

EWMA Officers 

Anita & JR Alkire, CEO 

Bruce & Barb Beeman, COO 

Bob & Nan Shrader, President 

Patti O’Neill Esposito, CFO 

Senior VP of Operations 

Don & Rhonda Weed 

VP of Safety/Ride Coordination 

Bob & Renae Hicks 

VP of Finance 

Randall & Janet Drake 

VP of Membership Development 

Bruce & Tina Gebhard 

VP of Membership Benefits 

Bill & Cheryl Smith 

VP of Technology & 

Communication 

Mike Melton 

Corporate Administrator 

Cheryl Fowler 

Directors of Marketing 

Don & Rhonda Weed 

Director of First Aid/CPR 

Todd & Wendy Stark 

Editor 

Clara & Fred Boldt 

Region A Directors 

Jim & Sue Jackson 

 
Monthly gathering 

We meet the 2nd Tuesday 

of every month except 

December, 

eat at 6pm, gathering at 

6:30pm. 

 

Lenoir City Shoney’s  

1100 Highway 321 North 

Lenoir City, TN 

Just off I-75, exit 81. 

Please join us at 6pm for 

dinner before the 

gathering, in the Shoney’s 

back dining room. 

We hope to see you at 

our monthly gathering, 

and all are welcome. 

 

 

TN-M Team 

Chapter Director Assistant Chapter Director 

Brian Richards Russ Wools 

865-249-6173 barljr@att.net russelwools@msn.com 
 
Treasurer Newsletter Editor 

Mel McInerney Brian Richards 

mcinerneymw1@gmail.com barljr@att.net 
 
Safety/ Ride Coordinator Webmaster 

Russ Wools Brian Richards 

russelwools@msn.com barljr@att.net 
 
Birthdays/Anniversaries Sunshine 

Renee McInerney Renee McInerney 

rmcinerney221@gmail.com rmcinerney221@gmail.com 
 
Chapter Clothing  

Marlene Kinney  

marlenekinney14@gmail  
 
2024 Chapter Special Couple 2024 Chapter Special Person 

Randy & Marlene Kinney Butch Hertzog 
 
Ride Team 

Ken Gray, Randy Kinney & Mel McInerney 
 
Phone Tree Committee 

Ken Gray, Mel McInerney 
 
 

Chapter TN-M website: www.ewmatn-m.org/  

TN District website: www.ewmatn.org 

EWMA website: ewma-world.org 

 

 
 
 

 

http://www.ewmatn-m.org/
http://www.ewmatn.org/
file:///C:/Users/barlj/OneDrive/Documents/WinWord/Motorcycle/TNM/Newsletters/ewma-world.org
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Chapter Director’s Spiel 
Well, it seems we’re finally past all that uncomfortable hot weather we suffered through for so much 

of the summer, thank goodness.  Now for a bit it seems we might need waterwheels on our motorcycles, 

Mother Nature seems to be making up for all the rain we DIDN’T get during the summer.  Oh well, 

as a good friend of mine used to say, “with the camel comes the fleas”.  Anyway, working around 

the rainy days, we should have lots of opportunities for some nice rides as we go through fall. 

Of course, with the fall season comes some important reminders to us riders, watch out for the 

wet roads, and the wet leaves, and all the other obstacles we have to be watchful for.  Be safe and 

observant as you enjoy our pastime.  We’ll also have the temperature changes, it might be a nice 

day when you first leave your home, but be prepared for those colder temperatures as the day winds 

down into evening, have those layers ready (as well as your rain gear … just in case). 

A reminder of one of our long-time chapter traditions – at the end of October, as of 10/31/24, please send me 

the odometer reading on all your bikes, so I can plug them into my spreadsheet and determine your total riding 

miles for 2023.  For those of you members that joined the chapter during the year (we’ve had several members 

join, EWMA and our chapter, which is great, and we welcome you), I still need your odometer numbers on 10/31, 

to be used as the starting number for next year’s calculations. 

In the meantime, please take care, stay safe, and we hope to see you at a chapter activity. 
Brian Richards, TN-M Chapter Director  

Assistant Chapter Director 
 

 

I hope everyone had a great summer.  The weather being dry and hot has robbed us of the 

normally great fall color here in TN.  Even though we lack the leaf color, I hope everyone has a 

great fall.  I look forward to seeing everyone at our next chapter meeting.  Although with the rain 

this week, we may need to use kayaks to get to the meeting instead of our bikes. 

 

 
Russ Wools, TN-M Assistant Chapter Director & Chapter Safety / Ride Coordinator   

Chapter Clothing/Flags & Hats 
Questions about chapter “shirts”?  Contact either Marlene or Brian. We also have a great source for shirts and 

vests and where to get them embroidered as desired and patches sewn on, with Terrilynn Brown of TJ Brown 

Enterprises LLC, the EWMA authorized source. 
Marlene Kinney, Chapter Clothing  

Chapter Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Happy Birthday to:  Happy Anniversary to: 
Brian Richards 02-Oct  Bob & Karen Fisher 02-Oct 

Bill Cummings 12-Oct    

Mel McInerney 28-Oct    

 
“Thoughts and Prayers” 

Renee McInerney, TN-M Sunshine Lady 
 

Chapter Awards & Winners 
from the September Chapter Gathering 

STAR AWARD:  
Ken for taking Butch to the hospital for his surgery, and Mel for bringing Butch back home after the surgery 

 

WHOOPS AWARD:  
None 
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I’m proud to wear my TN-M Shirt!  
Butch Hertzog – did not have a chapter shirt on 

 

50 / 25-25  
Brian Richards and Butch Hertzog 
 

Chapter M “Out Having FUN!” 

Ride to EWMA Rendezvous, Green Bay, WI, August 
Russ Wools 

My ride to Rendezvous 2024 started a week before.  I left on Thursday, Aug. 22.  I headed up US-27 into 

Kentucky.  I found a few interesting side roads that were only a little over a car width in size to get over to KY-

90.  My first stop of the trip was Cumberland Falls.  It was very cool.  There is a rainbow that forms from the mist 

of the falls.  The sign there says they call it a moonbow.  After the falls, I found US-25W.  Continuing north up 

to KY-30 and KY-11.  The second stop was at Sky Bridge Arch.  To get to the Arch, I rode through Nada Tunnel.  

This tunnel was originally a train tunnel.  It is now a single lane road.  The signs says ‘yield to oncoming traffic’.  

The arch is a natural arch.  I hiked the ¾ mile trail that walks over the arch then returns below it back the parking 

lot.  There were quite a few steps to climb to get back to the upper trail.  After the arch, I rode over to Versailles, 

KY.  There I rode an electric assist pedal car on the rails owned by Rail Explorers.  The ride left from the Bluegrass 

Scenic Railroad and Museum and followed on the rails out to an abandoned trestle; then back.  I have ridden 

numerous scenic railroads but never like this.  After the very enjoyable ride on the rails, I headed up to Seymour, 

IN, via Madison, IN. 

Friday, I went to the Seymour visitors center.  This happens to be an old train freight station.  They had some 

very interesting history about the rail traffic and robberies that happen on them.  There was also a display on John 

Mellencamp, famous rock star from Seymour.  The rest of the day I visited with my mom in Martinsville, IN.  

Saturday, I headed to Anderson, IN for a family reunion from my dad’s side of the family.  I got to see my dad, 

sister, aunt and many cousins.   

The week before leaving, I was helping Randy Kinney with his bike.  He asked if I minded if he joined me on 

my trip.  So, he rode up and met me at one of my favorite restaurants in Anderson after my reunion, Saturday 

evening.  We ate supper before heading out.  We headed west for a stop in Champaign, IL for the night.  That 

made for a very long day for Randy, especially with the hour time zone change.  Sunday morning, we continued 

west to Fort Madison, IA.  Things went a bit awry though.  The only bridge that I even wanted to cross on the 

whole trip, was the bridge on IL-9, at Fort Madison.  It was closed for maintenance.  Therefore, we ended up on 

a 50-mile detour south to the next bridge then back up to Fort Madison.  We stopped at Riverview Park to see the 

Mississippi River, old fort remnants and trains.  Have you caught on to the theme of this trip yet?  In a little over 

an hour and a half we saw 10 plus trains.  One of the routes I planned had us go down the road over the rail yard.  

This bridge had a wood plank approach and asphalt deck.  It probably should be condemned.  Thankfully the 

wings and trailers were lighter than cars.  From there we were heading to Ames, IA.  At an intersection in West 

Point, IA, I spotted a Freedom Rock out of the corner of my eye.  We made a small detour to pull up near it to get 

some photos of it.  I first heard of the Freedom Rocks out in Colorado at the Ride-in back in June.  There is one 

in every county in IA, and each has a different mural painted on them.  After a long day’s ride, we reached Ames 

for the evening.   

Monday morning, we headed to Boone, IA.  I had Randy a bit off the rails at this point.  We rode down some 

gravel roads, under a large railroad bridge, Kay Shelley High Bridge.  To my surprise the bridge had a newer one 

built beside it.  The old one is a metal trestle.  The new one has concrete pillars.  After the off-road excursion to 

the bridge, we headed back into Boone.  There was another Freedom Rock located there.  We stopped at the rock 

for some photos before heading over to the train museum.  We rode the Rail Explorer in Boone out over a couple 

of bridges that provided awesome scenic views.  Unfortunately, the train museum itself was closed that day.  We 

then headed over to Iowa Falls to stop at the veteran’s memorial, a carved Indian statue and a swinging bridge.  

The next stop from here was in Mankato, MN.  The only problem was, there was another detour that we 

encountered.  This added about 10 miles to the detour we were already on to get gas.  We made it to Minneopa 

State Park in Mankato.  The park has a nice waterfall and trails.  The trails that I had planned to hike, however, 

were closed due to storm damage back in June.  We rode over to the bison area; another part of the park, to see 
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them.  But the clouds looked like we were going to get some serious storms, so we high-tailed it over to our hotel.   

Thankfully we did not get any of the severe weather.   

Tuesday, we headed up to Minneapolis.  We walked around all the levels of Mall of America.  I had a couple 

of different stops in Minneapolis, but they turned out to be closed that day.  So, I just punched into the GPS an 

area I thought was a park, to view the river.  It turned out to be an industrial area, that we could not see the river 

at all.  We did find a hole in the wall restaurant nearby, that had good food.  We then headed to Eau Claire, WI.  

We stopped at the Chippewa Valley Museum.  In my planning, I thought this was an Indian museum.  It was a 

museum of the county/area.  There was lots of historical information, including motorboat outboard motors made 

at the local factory.  There was a very neat train looking machine that had tracks vice wheels, like a bulldozer.  

This was used to move large sleds used by logging companies to move logs and large equipment.   

Wednesday, we rode down along the Mississippi River to La Crosse, WI.  From there we rode over to the Mid-

Continent Railway Museum in North Freedom, WI.  We got to do something I have never done.  We rode the 

caboose on the scenic train ride.  They are incredibly talented at the restoration process there.  There were several 

cars restored that were absolutely impeccable!  Next stop was finally Green Bay.  Randy and I ran into Brian 

while we were trying to get settled into our rooms and find parking.   

Thursday, Rendezvous started.  Randy mentioned someone told him about a sandwich they had at Jackson 

Harbor Soup, on Washington Island.  Being an island, we would have to take a ferry to get there.  Another thing 

that I had planned on doing was riding the Costal byway.  This is a zig-zag road that I had seen online and was 

just going to ride up that way just for that road.  The island killed two birds with one stone.  We made it to the 

ferry after the byway.  The ferry ride was 30 mins each way.  The sandwich shop was very popular as there were 

no less than 15 people in line ahead of us.  After lunch we took a quick trip around the island back to the ferry.  

We just made the ferry, otherwise, we would have to wait 30 mins for the next one.  We made it back to Green 

Bay 45 mins before the evening meal.  Friday, Randy joined me on what was to be a museum day.  First was the 

National Railroad Museum.  We toured the museum and rode the train around the grounds.  Next was the 

Automobile Gallery.  The cars there were incredible.  This was the last day Randy joined me as he was heading 

out around Mackinaw Bridge to visit his family in MI.  Saturday, I rode one of the self-guided rides to Primal 

Eats in Gillette, WI.   

Sunday, after Rendezvous was concluded, I made a speed run from Green Bay, through Chicago and Cleveland 

to Salamanca, NY.  Traffic in was light thankfully due to being Sunday.  Monday was from Salamanaca to 

Binghampton, Albany, Concord, NH and finally Dayton, ME to see my girlfriend, Giselle.   

Giselle had plenty of things for us to do in MN and NH.  Tuesday, we went to a narrow-gauge train museum 

in Boothbay, ME, where several buildings were relocated there along with lots of narrow-gauge trains and an 

automobile museum.  Wednesday, we went to Lost River Gorge and Boulder Caves in Woodstock, NH.  The park 

had approximately 11 little caves/crevices to crawl around and through along with trails to hike through.  I went 

through all but one.  Giselle’s elbow kept her from doing that many.  Two of the caves I ended up squeezing 

through on my back.  We also went to a zoo and Nubble Lighthouse in York, ME.  I had to suffer though.  I only 

rode the bike about 60 miles with her.  The rest of the time we rode in her convertible corvette.  She even let me 

drive it.   

Friday, I did a speed run to Davis, WV.  Saturday morning it was raining a bit.  I had ~2 hrs. of riding to get 

to Cass, WV to ride the train.  On the way 4 deer walked out in front of me.  One of which did a pure Bambi and 

went spread eagle on the road.  That actually was a good thing.  His head was on the ground when I hit him.  It 

then spun around on my highway peg.  I pulled over expecting my trip to be done, but all that I could see was a 

bent lever on the highway peg.  Later I found a baseball size dent in the muffler cover on the left side.  I was very 

lucky!!!  The dead deer was not so lucky!  

After the train ride in Cass, I ended up riding through Bluefield, VA and Tazewell, VA to ride the Back of the 

Dragon.  Two more deer ran out during this leg of the trip.  I spent the night in Glade Springs, VA before heading 

back to TN on Sunday Morning.   

In all I covered 5,285 miles, over 18 days of vacation.   



 

October 2024, Page 5 of 14 Eagle Wings Motorcycle Association, TN-M, Foothills Wings  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

October 2024, Page 6 of 14 Eagle Wings Motorcycle Association, TN-M, Foothills Wings  

 
 

 
 

 

Chapter Lunch Ride to Lantana Lucy’, September 14th 
Brian Richards 

We had a planned ride to a restaurant in Crossville called Lantana Lucy’s that was supposed to have 
good BBQ.  We even called the restaurant and listened to their recorded message on their days and hours 
they were open.  Russ and Ken joined me at the Cracker Barrel, and we were looking forward to an enjoyable 

ride, the weather was just really nice for a ride, and as usual, Russ had come up with a nice route to get 
there.  When we stopped partway, for a quick butt/bladder break, we double-checked the restaurant using 

the Internet and it was reporting that the restaurant was closed.  We decided to go there anyway, just in 
case, but when we got there, there was a sign on the window that they were closed for the week.  Russ did 

a quick Internet search for “restaurants near us” and found another restaurant near where we were, called 
Kaly’s Kitchen, so off we went.  This was a typical local place that residents go to for a nice breakfast or 

lunch.  We all agreed that the food was pretty good, so we were happy.  And across the parking lot was a 
DQ, so we walked over for dessert. 

We had a different route home, splitting apart as we each came to a point where a different road would 

get us home.  All-in-all, it was a very nice day, enjoyable ride, decent weather, who could ask for more? 
 

Local Ride 
Russ Wools 

Just before heading out on Saturday, I had reached a milestone of mileage; 185,000 miles.  My bike is 

now 7 yrs. 2 months old.  I had no real plan upon leaving the house for a change.  I let traffic kind of dictate 
my route.  I headed down TN-58 to TN-72.  This is where traffic affected my first turn.  I turned at Midway 

High School on to Dogtown Rd.  I followed it down to Ten Mile Rd.  I eventually ended up on TN-68.  I 
then took TN-39 to TN-315.  At the end of TN-315 I turned onto TN-30.  At the Ocoee River I turned onto 

US-74/64.  I did some running around Chattanooga, at Southern Powersports looking at the 2024 Gold 
Wings.  I am still not ready for a new bike!  I stopped at Chickamauga dam, a nice place just to relax and 
meditate for a while.  I took TN-317 to and eventually US-64/US-11 back to Lenoir City.  This is where I 

got a surprise little rain shower just before the end of my ride.   

 
  

Chapter Dinner Ride, Calhoun’s at the Marina, September 24th 
Brian Richards 

Thanks to George Maples for the planning, we had a nice chapter monthly dinner ride to the Calhoun’s 

at the Marina.  There were 6 members enjoying the good food and the camaraderie.  Several took the gamble 
of the potential rain to ride their bikes, more power to them, it was pouring at my home when it was time 

to leave for the dinner ride, so I elected to ride my “quadra-cycle” (aka automobile). 



 

October 2024, Page 7 of 14 Eagle Wings Motorcycle Association, TN-M, Foothills Wings  

Russ most probably caused some raised eyebrows on his trip, from all the riding he does, he has a LOT 
of used tires piling up in his side yard, and found a way through Randy Kinney to get rid of them, so he 

rode with his trailer, had 3 tires inside the trailer, which was fine, but he also had e tires strapped to his 
trailer tongue’s cooler rack 
 

Upcoming Chapter rides & events 
(For further info, please contact the CD): 

 
• Oct 05-06 - TN-M Highlands, Chimney Rock and Lake Lure 

• Oct 08 - TN-M chapter gathering 

• Oct 12 - TN-M Mercier’s Apple Orchard 

• Oct 16 - TN-M ROMEOS ride, weather permitting, leave the Cracker Barrel 9am 

• Oct 19 - TN-M Brasstown Bald in GA 

• Oct 22 - TN-M Dinner Ride, Mel, TBA 

Upcoming “District” / “Nearby” rides & events 

• Oct 24-26 - MS District Rally, Biloxi, MS, see flyer below 

• Apr 24-26, 2025 - TN District Rally, Johnson City, TN, see flyer below 

• Aug 28-30, 2025 - EWMA National Rendezvous 3, Fort Smith, AR  

Let’s support each other, by visiting the other chapters in our area! 

Chapter Eat/Meet Location Contact  
“A2” Maryville 3rd Mon, 6p/6:30p Shoney’s, 1021 W Lamar Alexander Pkwy, Maryville 865-376-5090 

“B” Knoxville 1st Tue, 6p/7p Shoney’s, 2405 Andersonville Hwy, Clinton 423-907-9712 

“C” Kingsport 3rd Tue, 5p/6p Randal’s Restaurant 120 Old Union Road, Church Hill 423-383-0339 

“C2” Crossville 3rd Thu, 4p/4:45p La Costa Restaurant, 138 The Crossings, Crossville 985-201-3791 

“O” Cleveland 1st Tue, 6p/7p Countryside Cafe’, 8223 Mahan Gap Rd, Ooltewah 423-310-5903  

Classifieds 

If you have anything you want to have included here, “for sale” or “wanted” ads, please send the information 

to the Newsletter Editor. We will gladly run any member’s ad in the newsletter. A new request each month is 

required to be published in a subsequent newsletter.  

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

For sale, contact Bob Fisher, 585-259-6154 or kfisher1249@gmail.com 

      
HJC I30 open face white, with flip down face shield and 

sun visor, bought wrong size, worn twice, size XL, paid 

$150, would like to get $75 

 
Vinyl fleece-lined trike cover, waterproof, brand 

new, asking best offer. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Items for sale, PRICES Negotiable, contact Brian Richards, 865-249-6173 or barljr@att.net 

 
Toshiba TDP-T45 projector, good condition, $20/OBO 

 
2012 GL1800 rear drive, almost new, needs the rear 

tire lug bolts plate.  Asking $50/OBO 

mailto:kfisher1249@gmail.com
mailto:barljr@att.net
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Nelson-Rigg Rain Pants, with 

suspenders, size XL, used once, it 

doesn’t fit comfortably, asking $20. 

Kuryakyn Omni Passenger 

Floorboard for Gold Wing 

2018+, new cost $330, only 

used a couple times, less than a 

month, wife did not like them 

as they forced too much 

pressure sideways on her bad 

hip muscles from when she 

broke her hips. Asking $50 

Vega full-face helmet, almost new, 

size L, with J&M BT-03 cordless 

Bluetooth headset installed, $75.00  

 

 

Some “Fun” stuff to brighten your day. 
 

 

 

As I’ve grown older, I’ve learned that pleasing everyone is impossible, but pissing everyone off 

is a piece of cake. 

 

I’m responsible for what I say, not what you understand. 

 

Common sense is like deodorant.  The people who need it the most never use it. 

 

My tolerance for idiots is extremely low these days. I used to have some immunity built up, but obviously 

there’s a new strain out there. 

 

It’s not my age that bothers me, it’s the side effects. 

 

I’m not saying I’m old and worn out, but I make sure I’m nowhere near the curb on trash day. 

 

As I watch this generation try and rewrite our history, one thing I’m sure of ... it will be misspelled and have no 

punctuation. 

 

Me, sobbing: “I can’t see you anymore ... I’m not going to let you hurt me again.” 

My Trainer: “It was one sit-up.” 
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Color Key: TN-M events District events Other chapter events Misc m/c TN chapter gatherings 

October 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 
      TNM Highlands, Chimney Rock 

and Lake Lure 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 
TNM Highlands, Chimney 

Rock and Lake Lure 
 TNM Lenoir City, 6p    TNM Mercier’s Apple Orchard 

 

13 Columbus   14 15 16 17 18 19 
   TNM ROMEOS   TNM Brasstown Bald in GA 

 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 
  TNM dinner, Mel, 6p  MS Rally, Biloxi MS Rally MS Rally 

27 28 29 30 Halloween   31   
       

 

November 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 
        

DLT   3 4 Election Day    5 6 7 8 9 
       

10 Veteran’s Day   11 12 13 14 15 16 
  TNM Lenoir City, 6p      

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
       

24 25 26 27 Thanksgiving   28 29 30 
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Friends for Fun, Safety & Riding


